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Kingsboro Bowmen Host State Indoor Championship
at Tidewater Community College, Frederick Campus, Suffolk, Va.

March 14 & 15. 1987

Rounds
1st 2nd

9 am-12 noon I p.m.-4 p.m.
8 am-II a.m. II a.m.-2 p.m.

Registration
I. By-Mail: Must be postmarked by March 6,1987
2. Friday Night (March 13th) 7 p.m.-9:30 p.m.
3. Saturday (March 14th) (I hour only) 7 a.m.-8 a.m.

Saturday
Sunday

$$ PEARSON PA YS SHOOT $$
EXIBITORS WILL BE PRESENT!Pre-Registration Fees

$15.00 Each
$25.00 Family
Deadline Postmarked by March 2, 1987 For further information contact:

Kingsboro Bowmen
c/o Ed Bickham
6353 Godwin Blvd.
Suffolk, Virginia 23432
Phone: (804) 255-2294

Late Registration
$20.00 Each
$30.00 Family
Only Friday Night 7-9:30 p.m.

Kingsboro Welcomes You Friday Night
Refreshments - Beer, 7-9 p.m.

at Tidewater Community College

Area Motels Phone #
Suffolk Holiday Inn 1-800-934-2311
Portsmouth/ Ports ide 1-804-393-2573

At Holiday Inns ask for VBA special rates
*Churchland Econo Travel 1-804-484-6143
Portsmouth Quality Inn 1-804-399-3066
Portsmouth Imperial 400 1-804-397-5806
"closest 10 college

Approx. Distance to Shoot
20 Miles
10 Miles

3 Miles
7 Miles
9 Miles
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State Indoor Pre-Registration

Unlimited-Release DYes DNoSingle $15.00 D Family $25.00 D

Adult Young Adult Youth CubName: _

Address: _ Birthdate if Young Adult, Youth or Cub

Club:
YearMo Day

VBA No. _
Round Preference D 1st D 2nd

Soc. Sec. No. _
Send Pre-Registration form to:

Division Circle One
FS FSL BH BB BHFS BHFSL Ed Bickham

6353 Godwin Blvd
Suffolk, VA 23432Limited-Finger Shooter DYes DNo

Q."t !l.APtAI,u ...
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Things to See and Do!
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Williamsburg Pottery-
shopper's dream come true,
Williamsburg, VA approximately 50 miles

Colonial Williamsburg
Yorktown
Jamestown
Virginia Marine Science Museum

Virginia Beach, VA
Portsmouth Naval Shipyard Museum

Portsmouth, VA
The Chrysler Museum

Norfolk, VA
The Waterside-food, fun, shopping market

place available by pedestrian ferry from
Portsmouth waterfront.

More information on places to go, stay,
dine and just plain have fun at will be available
at registration table.

Things to do for the entire family.
See you on the 14th!!!
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Looking over the schedule for 1987 I
see the opportunity for more great tour-
naments and the chance to make new
friends. I intend to make every effort to
make 1987 the best year yet for field
archery in the state of Virginia.

Every time a "new" archer takes the
"plunge" and joins our group we all win.
With the second largest NFAA mem-
bership of any state in the USA we have
an obligation to show the rest why we
are so strong. The spirit and comradry
at every tournament I attend attest to
this. Traveling for hours across our
great state to participate in a tourna-
ment and arriving to be welcomed by
friends and soon to be friends is worth
more to me than any piece of "hardware. "
Don't get me wrong, when it comes time
to compete for the "hardware", I will
most assuredly be in the midst of it.
Every time I participate in a tournament,
whether I place or not, I win!

Be a winner! Participate! Make 1987
a year to remember. Only you as a VBA
member can do this.

The 1876 Indoor, Open, and Closed
Championships are shaping up to be as Mr. Macheski:

__ ~good or hetteL.1h~..J..·,":-"",-,-'_:-- __ -;- _
The only way for them to improve is

for you as VBA and NF AA members to
particpate.

I'll make a pact with each and every
VBA member: Youshowupat the State
Championship Tournaments and I, as
Field Vice President, will do everything
under my power to make sure the tour-
nament is run as smoothly as possible,
I'll be there!

See you there.
-John Street

From The Office Of
The Field Vice President

From The Office Of
V.B.A. Field Governor

Range inspections due:
Augusta Archers 11-87
Bowhunters of Rockingham 8-87
Northern Virginia Archers 8-86

(Past-due)
Buggs Island Archery Club Assn. 7-87
Seminole ARchers 6-87
Cub Run Archers 10-87
Dixie Bowmen 9-87
Massanutten Archery Club 4-87
Princeton Archery Club 8-87
Central Virginia Archers 3-87

-Kenneth E. Sorrels
V.B.A. Field Governor

To: Virginia Bowhunters Association
From: Art Macheski
Date: September, 1986
Subject: VBA State Closed Tournament

To open, let me say that I am new to archery as a sport; I have only been
actively involved since this spring. My wife and I have enjoyed the help and
encouragement of members at the several clubs we have shot at this season.

We both participated in the state closed tournament recently for the challenge
of where we sized up to shooters in our classes. We enjoyed ourselves immensely
and look forward to next year's tournament.

Last weekend at our club's annual shoot, I met several shooters who menti-
oned to me that the VBA Regulations were not followed at the state tournament.

My question is this: If a shooter shoots a score above his class on the first day
of the tournament, is his class re-evaluated for the second day?

If this is true, there was a great injustice done to the shooters in "BHFS-L'B",
as far as I see it. I am not looking for a trophy; but if the VBA rules were not fol-
lowed, I would like to see the scores and placings in "Flight" reflect the true
winners in my class (as well as any others which weren't re-classified).

To sum up, let me say if we don't promote honesty and fair play in tourna-
ments, how can we expect to encourage new shooters to participate?

I would appreciate a response by letter or phone as to the VBA rules to the
question at hand.

Art Macheski
685 I Cottingham Lane
Centreville, Va. 22020

I am very happy to hear that you are enjoying tournament archery in the state
of Virginia. The sport needs more people with your level of interest.

I have, as of December I, 1986 received a letter you sent to Nancy Lee
Western. In this letter you mentioned that several shooters thought that VBA
regulations were not followed. This is of great interest to me, as the Field Vice
President of the VBA. There were a few questions raised and brought to my
attention at the State Closed. These questions were answered by me or another
VBA officer present.

All rules and regulations as stipulated in the NFAA handbook, the VBA Con-
stitution and By-laws, and the State Closed contract were complied with. If there
are other questions, they should be directed to my office.

The one specific question you raise in your letter concerning a shooter who
shoots a score above his class on first day of the tournament: Is his class "Re-
evaluated" for the second day? Answer: NO!

Archers will not be re-classified at the State Open or Closed Tournaments.
This ruling came about through the regular June, 1986 meeting # I 19 of the VBA
Directors from all clubs.

Your club's Director mayor may not have voted on this, I have no way of
knowing since I do not know what club you belong to. Your Director should
have informed you through your club as to this change.

In the future, when you attend a State Shoot and you have questions, do not
hesitate to bring them to my attention.

The scores and standings published in "Flight" do indeed reflect the true
winners in all classes.

If you feel this ruling or others are in need of change, bring the change to the
attention of your club and have your Director bring their recommendation in the
form of a motion to the VBA meeting. It is my duty as the Field Vice Presi-
dent, as a tournament archer, and as an archer who loves his sport to promote
honesty and fairplay. Without the influx of new archers, our sport suffers. As
long as I am the Field Vice President, I will do my best to see that the rules and
regulations set forth in the NF AA handbook, the VBA Constitution and By-
laws, and the State contracts will be followed to the letter.

Thank you,
John H. Street,
Field Vice President

I~
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Club News
Hunter Education News

By Tom Schanbacher,
State Director of

Bowhunter Education
The new year is upon us and with that

comes added responsibility for our
Bowhunter Education Instructors. In
the past two years there have been
approximately 100,000 archery licenses
sold. That means there are a lot of
bowhunters taking to the field that are
probably ill-equipped and under edu-
cated to the pitfalls and dangers of our
sport. I must praise the outstanding
work our Instructors have done over the
past years. It has been exceptional, but
our numbers are too few to tackle the
task at hand. We need many more certi-
fied, willing, and competent Instructors
to meet the demands of our fast growing
sport.

If you are interested in becoming a
Bowhunter Education Instructor we will
be offering the Instructor training course
on the Sat. of the March VBA meeting,
that is Satucday..March 28, 1987 at the
Mt. Vernon Motel Charlottesville, Va.
There are some qualifications you must
meet before becoming an instructor,
they are:

1) Be 18 years of age.
2) Have a background which relates

to bow hunting; with big game hunting
experience.

3) Have completed high school or its
equivalent.

4) Be free from criminal, fish, and
wildlife law offenses.

5) Have completed the basic six hour
bowhunter education course.

Pre-registration is mandatory so we
may properly prepare for the course. If
you are interested and willing to ~<?rk
hard without much thanks, at givmg
back to bowhunting some of what you
have received, then you are the instruc-
tor we need. Please send a letter with
your name, address, and phone number
where you can be reached for conforma-
tion to Tom Schanbacher, 1680 Shep-
pard Ave., Norfolk, Va. 23518.

Buggs Island Archers
Buggs Island Archers 4th Annual

Bowfishing Tournament will be held
Saturday, April 25, 1987 at Buggs Island
Fish and Wildlife Club, Clarksville, Va.
10:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. (Species: Carp and
Gar) Pre-registration fee of$15.00, after

I~-

April 20, 1987, late registration will be
$30.00 per team (maximum ofthree per-
sons per team) 75% of all entry fees will
be given to the first, second, and third
place teams with the highest total com-
bined poundage. A Big Fish pot for each
species will be given away $2.00 per per-
son for each category entered with 100%
of each pot going to the person with the
largest fish. Free refreshments will be
furnished during the weigh-in from 5:00
p.m. to 6:00 p.m.

For more information, call Timmy
Glasscock (37408533) or Mickey Baugh
(374-4296) or Bill Colgate (374-2375).

Augusta Archers
It is with great sorrow that I must

announce to you today the passing away
of a great part of Augusta Archers and
VBA.

Grady Armentrout passed away this
past December 29 following a lengthy
illness. Although Grady's skills as an
archer were limited, his dedication,
inspiration, and willingness to help oth-
ers attain their goals in archery can
hardly be equalled. It was these qualities
that led Grady to be admitted into the
Order of The Golden Feather in Janu-
ary of 1962, making him one of the orig-
inal three honorees.

Even though he was in great pain and
couldn't participate himself lately, he
usually found a way to be at shoots and
cheer others on. We at Augusta Archers
sincerely hope Grady gets a real golden
feather someday he so richly deserves.

Thank you.
Augusta Archers

Two Rivers Archery Club
Indoor Shoot-Thursday nights.

Northern Va. 4-H Center, Harmony
Hollow at Front Royal, Va. Will begin
at 7:00 p.m. - . Cash prizes each week.

Two Rivers Archery Club Annual
Banquet will be held at South Warren
Fire Hall, Bentonville, Va. February 28,
1987. Social Hour will be 6:00-7:00.
Dinner is 7:00 p.m.-8:00. There will be
an Awards Program with a Dance (9:00-
I :00 a.m. following). Music is by Mystic
Sounds.

For more information call (703)
635-8128.

Massanutten Archery
Club

Massanutten Archery Club is hold-
ing Indoor Archery Team Shoots every
Tuesday night and Open Shoots are
being held each Sunday starting at 1:00
p.m. at the Elks Hall in Front Royal.

Massanutten Archery Club has started
on a building fund program that will
result in a building being erected on the
club grounds, that will be used for
indoor shoots. Complete information
will be provided as it is decided.

The club will be having a Pin Shoot
on April 12, 1987. Registration starts at
8:00 a.m. Come out and have a good
time.

News from Zone #3
By Irvin Bodkin

The new officers of The Bowhunters
of Rockingham for 1987 are as follows:
President, Dale Mathais; Vice Presi-
dent, Lowell Nesslerodt; Secretaries,
Cindy Wittig and Marie Pennington;
Treasurer, Irvin Bodkin; VBA director,
Jerry Middleton.

We held our annual winter sports
banquet at the Harrisonburg Moose
Lodge with 150 members and wives
attending. A buffet supper was enjoyed
by all.

At the banquet we gave out our
annual "Ross Garletts Awards" for those
members killing big game animals this
past season. Dale Wenger and Jerry
Blank received awards for killing elk.
Jerry Blank also took the big bear
award. Two members bagged wild tur-
keys, but Owen Shifflett came home
with the biggest turkey, a 19# gobbler,
for the turkey award. The big carp
award also went to Owen Shifflett.

The club had 56 members killing
white-tail deer. Lowell Nesslerodt
received the big buck award with his big
8 pointer. The club had a combined total
of 97 deer killed. We wonder if any other
club can top this.

The club's roving scalp trophy was
won by Ronnie Layman. After the ban-
quet a talk was given by Stuart Porter of
the Wild-life Center in Weyers Cave on
the rehabilitation of game birds and
animals.

The club is starting indoor shooting
in the indoor range with league shooting
each Monday and Thursday and open
shooting every Sunday. A new floor and
a new kitchen have been installed at the
indoor range and Club President Dale
Mathais urges all members to partici-
pate in the indoor shooting.
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Officers for Nomination
1987-88

The nominating committee would
like to remind all VBA members that all
offices are open to nomination from the
floor at the March meeting. If you know
of a qualified person whowants his/her
name put on the ballot, please feel free
to do so. Remember, this is a mail bal-
lot, so don't forget to mark your ballot
and mail it in.

Nominating committee,
C. D. Miller, chairman
Earl McCauley
Micky Baugh

President

Earl McCauley
Nominee for President

My name is Earl McCauley, and I am
running for the office of President of
your Virginia Bowhuntters Assosication.
I have been actively involved in archery
since 1955, starting with the Potomac
Archers of Williamsport, Md., and the
Creek Waltonian Archers of Hagerstown,
Md. In 1974 I was transferred to Front

'------#T'lyal, Va.Upon-arriving in ¥i-rgi-n-Ta,-J.~
immediately joined the Two Rivers
Archery Club of Front Royal.

I have been on governing bodies of
several organizations, they being Exalted
Ruler ofB.P.O. Elks #2382, Front Royal;
President, Two Rivers Archery Club 2
years; President, Massanutten going into
3 years; and currently Worshipful Mas-
ter of Unity Lodge #146 AF & AM, of
Front Royal. I am actively seeking the
office of President of your VBA and if
elected, would uphold your constitution
and by-laws to the best of my ability.

Richard L. Hall
Nomineefor President

Richard "Dicky" Hall, born January
10, 1947. That's right, I'm 40 years old
and I have spent over half my life in
archery.

I'm- a member of the Manahoac
Bowmen Archery Club. I have served as
president tournament chairman and
range captain. I have also served as VBA
Delegate for 6 years. I have served as
Field Vice President of VBA for 4 years
and Executive Vice President for 2 years.

The real issue here is to get out and
vote. There are over 1700 members in
the VBA and at the last election the
officers were elected by 400 members.
That is less than a Y4 of the members
electing the officers of VBA. So please
get as many mem bers as possible to vote.

I~

Exec. Vice President

Sam Gay
John Bauswell
Ann R. Boyd

Nominee for Executive Vice-President
'and "Flight" Editor

I have been a member of the VBA and
NFAA since 1968. During these years, I
have won numerous titles both on the
State and National level as a Freestyle
shooter, but my most rewarding expe-
riences have been working with the VBA
in various areas.

I have served previously as Executive
Vice-President and was "Flight" editor
for about 8 years.

I feel that during the years which I did
"Flight" it was an informative and use-
ful publication for all VBA members,
covering both field archery and bow-
hunting articles and events.

As my record speaks for itself as to
what I accomplished as Executive Vice
President and editor of "Flight", I would
like the opportunity to serve once again.

Conservation Vice President

Steve Hiner

Hunting and Fishing Day observances
throughout the state, and the Virginia
Hunting show in Richmond.

Having a good knowledge of how the
VBA works, as well as other state organ-
izations, I feel I am qualified for the
office I seek and, if elected, will uphold
the responsibilities of this office to the
best of my ability.

Hunting Vice President

David Proctor
Nomineefor Hunting Vice President

Presently VBA Hunting Vice Presi-
dent, member and past president of
Bowhunters of Rockingham, member
NFAA, member of West Va. Bowhunters
Assoc., and associate member of P. B.S.

I have been VBA Hunting Vice Pres-
ident for the past 8 years and a member
of VBA for 15years. During my terms as
Hunting Vice President I have regularly
attended Va. Game Commission meet-
ings representing the VBA.

If re-elected I will continue to attend
Va. Game Commission meetings and
any other activities that might affect the
sport of bowhunting. I will continue to
represent and support the VBA and
bowhunting.

Tom Schanbacher
Nominee for Conservation

Vi(:e President
I am 39 years old and have been an

active bowhunter for the past II years. I
joined the Princess Anne Bowmen and
the VBA in 1980 to improve my archery
skills, and became interested in tourna-
ment archery as well. Since 1980 I have
been active in bowhunting as well as
tournament archery. I have held the
offices of president, vice president, and
range captain of the Princess Anne
Bowmen, as well as serving on the ways
and means, safety, trophy, and tourna-
ment committees. I've also served as
huntmaster and am a member of the
exibition team. I am currently the VBA
delegate for our club and have been for
the past three years.

I have been a bowhunter education
instructor since 1983 and state director
of the I.B.E.P. for the past two years. As
well as being a member of our local
archery club, the VBA nad the NFAA, I
ams also member of many other hunt-
ing, fishing wildlife, and archery clubs
and associations. A few of these organi-
zations are the Virginia and National
Wildlife Federations, the NAA, the Pro-
fessional Bowhunters Association, the
NRA, and the VAA. I have also worked
with the Virginia Game Commission in
coordinating and working the Virginia
Hunter Education Championships,

Field Vice President

John Street

VBA Field Governor

Kenneth E. Sorrels
Nomineefor Field Governor

I am presently employed by Adkins
Surveyors and Associates, Inc. of Wise,
Va. as a Party Chief. I am currently a
VBA and NFAA member and have been
for thirteen years. I was a member of
Manahoac Bowmen, Sherwood Archers,
and Blackwater Bowhonters before
moving to Wise and joining the Bear-
creek Bowmen.

I have shot on most of the VBA
ranges, attended 30 State Champion-
ships, 4 Mid-Atlantic's and 3 Nationals.
With my experience serving various
clubs and competing on a regular basis I
feel I would make a good Field Governor.

I am presently ending my first term as
Field Governor and will serve the VBA
to the best of my ability if re-elected.

Treasurer

CD. Miller
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Recording Secretary

Annette Brunk
Gail Lefever

Nomineefor Recording Secretary
My name is Gail LeFever. Ihave been

involved in archery since 1982. I am cur-
rently president of Warwick Bowmen
Archery Club located in the Newport
News City Park. Ihave held this office
for 2 years. Prior to this office I was
Corresponding Secretary for 3 years.
I am currently acting Recording

Secretary for the VBA.
I can type and I do daily in my

employment helping to transcribe charts.
Archery is not as well known as I

believe it should be. Ihave been involved
trying to promote our sport by helping
the boy scouts learn archery, participat-
ing in an open exhibit at the Yorktown
Appreciation Day as well as holding
Warwick Bowmen Day to let the general
public know archery is a family recrea-
tion, a challenge and helps with hunting
regulations in Virginia.
Iwould appreciate your vote so Ican

continue to promote target archery and
bowhunting in our state by serving as
Recording Secretary at the state level.

Than ou.

NFAA Director

John Stockman
Jim Quarles

New Range Location
Dickenson County

Bowhunters Association

CL.It-lTWOOO

1.2MI.

Roy Slaughter

Bobby Hodges

Co!. S. L. Parmentier

Gary Cameron

Advertising Rate for Flight
1/6 page 2%/lx5/1 $20.00 1/6 page
1/3 page 5/1x5/1 $35.00 1/3 page
1/2 page 7V2"x5/1 $60.00 1/2 page
2/3 page 5/1xlO/I $70.00 2/3 page
Full Page 7V2"x10/1$100.00 Full Page

(Price is based on camera ready art.)
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For You The Archer the top 1/3 of the shaft. A shaft marked course. If you are alone, leave your bow.
2018 means it has a diameter of 20/64 3) Never release an arrow when you

By Tom Schanbacher and a wall thickness of 18/1000 so a cannot see where it will land; never
This is the first installment of a 2117 is 21 /64 diameter and 17/ 1000 wall "flight shoot" an arrow in the woods.

column I hope to include in each Flight. thickness and so on. Okay, what do Never shoot straight up.
I hope to make this column enjoyable these numbers have to do with spine? 4) Never shoot a broken arrow. Inspect
and informative to all archers, and I Wall thickness gives a shaft weight, and each arrow carefully as you retrieve it.
plan to include tuning tips, safety tips, diameter gives it rigidity. Spine is more 5) Always have your arrows marked
and any enjoyable tidbits I can find. My affected by length and diameter ao a with your name and address.
problem is that I am no expert or writer shaft than it is by its weight or wall 6) Remember at all times a bow and

thickness. arrow is a deadly weapon, as dangerousso as you can see I need your help to
make this thing work. To make this We now see we could have shafts of as agun in the hands of an irresponsible
column fresh and exciting I need your basically the same weight with different person.
stories, questions, answers, comments, spines, or we could use diameter to keep 7) Never attempt to demonstrate your
or tidbits sent to the address at the end spine consistant and shoot a lighter skill by using a person as a target, or
of this article. shaft for increased speed. permitting another to hold the object at

N ow lets find the proper shaft for our which you shoot.
Tips to Tune By: needs. We first go to a spine chart or 8) Never brace another's bow without

Probably the most important factor arrow selection chart, these charts can his permission, and never draw it under
for good shooting and consistant accu- be found in most archery supply catal- any circumstances.
racy is the selection of the proper arrow ogs or your local archery shop, and 9) Protect your sport by being careful
shaft for your shooting style and needs. locate the shaft recommended for our and sure when you shoot.
In shaft selection one of the most impor- draw weight and arrow length. After
tant yet most misunderstood factors is locating the recommended shaft we Bowhunter Safety:
arrow spine. For this writing we will should experiment with shafts of lighter With spring turkey season almost
only look at how to choose the right and heavier spine to find the shaft that here remember more hunting accidents
spined shaft for you. groups best for your set-up. I usually do occur while turkey hunting than any

Easton Archery define the spine (stiff- this testing by taking 3 to 4 arrows of the other kind of hunting. Please be safe, if
ness) of an arrow shaft as "the measured 3 spines I want to experiment with and you use a decoy don't take it into the
deflection, in inches of the shaft when shoot them at 20, 40 and 60 yards. I then woods unless it is covered, hunters have
depress by a 879.7 gram weight at its measure each 3 or 4 arrow groups of the been injured while carrying a decoy into
center." This means that arrows of dif- same spine with a tape measure at each the woods un~overed. . .

~nt sizes hlL\i.e...dilier.enl-,s~~e:;;s±l0'l..r----"..=:d!±1~·s,-",ta~n~ce.Wh.en] do this.testJ_am n~. Anoth~r tIP the game com~lsslon
different spines, so depending on the concerned about the arrows hitting the iSave-me, IS t0ll;se ~orescenttrarl ma*,-=-=-~~-'-
bow weight being shot an arrow will center of the target only how well they mg tape and tie It around some. trees
bend differing amounts upon release. group. The reason I am not concerned near your tree stand or ground bl~nd to
What we are looking for is an arrow that about center shot is that arrows oflighter let other hunters know you are m the
will bend the proper amount to absorb spine impact to the right of center and area.
shock of the bow and counteract the heavier spined arrows impact left. Thought For Today:
various forces that come into play when After we have shot and measured a Those who bring sunshine to the lives
an arrow is shot. When the proper minimum of three sets we add the mea- of others cannot keep itfrom themselves.
spined arrow is found we will have a set surements for each spine together. Low Sir James Barrie
up that is more forgiving, that is, proper score wins, the shaft with the smallest
spine will help eliminate wobble when total measurement has grouped best
the arrow leaves the bow giving you bet- over the three distances and will probably
ter accuracy. be the most forgiving over different dis-

Now that we think we know what tances and uses.
spine is, and what it does, what factors A few things to remember are:
must we take into consideration in I) A slightly heavier spine will usually
determining the right shaft for us? group better and be more forgiving;

The most obvious factors are the type 2) When you change points, inserts,
of bow used (compound, recurve, or or broad heads you will change the arrows
cam) and the peak weight or holding spine and;
weight of the bow. Another important 3) Don't be afraid to experiment to
factor is the length of your arrow shaft. find the best shaft for your needs.
You may be shooting a 30 inch shaft
with good flight and accuracy and for
some reason you decide to cut one inch
off and all of a sudden you can't get the
arrow to fly, the reason for this is that as
you shorten an arrows length you increase
the arrows spine (make it stiffer), even if
you have not changed the arrow's size.

The next factor we are going to look
at is arrow size. We will only be looking
aluminum shafts since they are the most
common shaft in use today. Most alum-
inum shafts are marked with their size,
the size is a series of numbers located at

Safety Tips:
With the tournament season upon us,

here are some safety tips reprinted from
the "Field Archer's Safety Code" by Ken
Simons:

I) Always call "timber" before start-
ing to shoot as warning to others who
may not have cleared the shooting line
or target area.

2) Always leave one member of your
party standing in front of the target
while you are looking for lost arrows as
warning to others following on the

Keep it Safe and Keep Shooting
TOM

Please send all correspondance to:
Tom Schanbacher
1680 Sheppard Ave.
Norfolk, Va. 23518

Flight Deadline
The deadline for the March-April
issue of FLIGHT will be March I,
1987. Submit your articles of interest
to the editor prior to that date. I
encourage readers to send in letters to
the editor. Remember, this is your
newsletter.

FLIGHT NO.1 VOL. 29
Published Bi-monthly

Sam S. Gay, Jr., Editor
P.O. Box 6263

Portsmouth, Va. 23703
Second Class Postage
Paid at Vinton, Va.

Advertising Rate - $2.50 per co!. in.
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SHERWOOD ARCHERS hosts
1987 Virginia State Open Outdoor Tournament

May 16-17
at the Sherwood Archery Range, Roanoke, Virginia

REGISTRATION
Friday, May 15 7:00 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.
Saturday, May 16 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 a.m.

Registration fees will be $15.00 for individ-
uals and $25.00 for families.

CAMPING
Camping will be available at

Sherwood Archers in Roanoke.

HOTELS
You may wish to stay at the Quality Inn

at Rt. 419 and 1-81.
-_-"G.J.Jr.LXeailljs.counts to Archers!
$11.00 off nightly rate of $53.00 for singles

($42.00)
$ I I .00 off night rate of $57.00 for doubles

($46.00)
Econo Lodge

Single $25.95
Double $30.95

Any further information may
be obtained from:
B. H. Rakestraw III - 344-5362
Phil Cantrell - 387-2145
Dennis Mitchell -98 1-0647

1987 Virginia State Open Tournament
Preregistration Form

Host: Sherwood Archers-Roanoke, VA
Fee: Family $25.00

Individual $15.00

Note: If you intend to register as a family, you must
register together.

Name: _

Address: _

Club: _

VBA No. (if applicable): _

Date of Birth: _

Please complete and forward along with registration fee, to:
Dennis R. Mitchell
2720 Coachman Circle
Roanoke, Va. 24012

Style (circle one)
Freestyle
Bowhunter
Barebow
Freestyle Bowhunter

(circle one)
Male
Female

(circle one)
Limited (fingers)
Unlimited (release)

(circle one)
Adult
Young Adult
Youth
Cub
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V.B.A. OFFICERS
D. H. "Van" Vanek. President
Route 2. Box 404
Warrenton. Va. 22186
Phone: 703-439-3656

Sam S. Gay. Jr.. Executive Vice President
P.O. Box 6263
Portsmouth. Va. 23703
Phone: 804-484-3373 Office

804-483-0387 Home

David Proctor, Hunting Vice President
Route I. Box 358-B
Keezletown. Va. 22832
Phone: 703-269-2521
Work: 703-828-4663

James Overfelt. Conservation Vice President
550 Ellett Road
Christiansburg, Va. 24073
Phone: 703-382-9360

John Street. Field Vice President
303 D. Stratford Road
Williamsburg. Va. 23185
Phone: 804-565-0912

Nancy Lee Western. Corresponding Secretary
110 Dogwood lane
Vinton. Va. 24179
Phone: 703-890-3072

Denny H. Fry. Treasurer
710 20t h Street #202
Virginia Beach. Va. 2345 I
Phone: 804-491-1384
Work: 804-340-7200

Kenneth E. Sorrels. VBA Field Governor
P.O. Box 2002
Wise. Va. 24293
Phone: 703-328-8485 Home

703-328-8432 Work

Betty M. Trent. Recording Secretary
Route 7. Box 409
Reidsville. .c. 27320
Phone: 919-342-0442

John Stockman. NFAA Director
1301 N. Utah Street

_ Arlington. Va.-22201
Phone: 703-524-3389

VIRGINIA BOW HUNTERS ASSN., INC.
Nancy Lee Western, Cor. Sec.

110 Dogwood Lane
Vinton, Va. 24179

J&PARCHERY Mel's ~
Pro ~

Shop

SOOSJames Russell Drive
Manassas. Va. 22110

"If lain 't got it, I'll get it"

Mark Lawrence
Phone 703-791-3070

Jennings, Precision,
Wing &Bear

Compound Bows

"Authorized Jennings
Service Center"

Complete line of
tournament and hunting

equipment

Gift Certificates Available

207 S. King Street
Leesburg, VA 22075
703-777-4124

Pearson Hoyt/Easton PSE
& Others

Authorized Pearson
Service Center

Full line of equipment
Indoor Lanes

League, Open Shooting

Hours: M-F 1-9
Sat 10-9
Sun 1-6

Jack & Phyllis Adrian-Owners

SECOND CLASS POST AGE
PAID AT

VINTON, VA.


